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Mr. Dan Alroy
President

Ql Corporation

6 Dubon Court
Farmingdale, NY 11735

Dear Mr. Alroy:

The overflowing attendance and enthusiastic interest of

the attendees at the SPECSINTACT Coordinating Team, Managers
and Other Users Meeting held here the week of November 21,
1977, is indicative of their desire to use the Q1 as a manage-
ment tool, where applicable, for controlling costs and
focusing facility support priorities. The success of the
meeting was largely due to the excellent support and partici-
pation of the discussion lecaders.

We would like to thank Messrs. Andrew Lee and Charles Castelli
for their professional presentations and technical discussions
during the two days of meetings. Your continuing support and
assistance in the implementation of our system and the team
effort to debug problems in the software and hardware areas

is appreciated. We look forward to working together with
Andy and Charlie as we install the Ql's in the remaining

NASA Centers. The development of the Ql Lite in the NASA
pilot program for SPECSINTACT and FPDS applications has
provided NASA with a unique microcomputer which we believe

is a leader in the word processing field.

Thank you again, and please express our appreciation to
Andy and Charliec for their participation in our meeting.

Sincerely,
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Rao NG -Cartin
Director of Facilities



